
November 4, 2018                    31st Sunday in Ordinary Time 

WEEKEND MASSES 

     ST. JOHN CHURCH        HOLY TRINITY CHURCH  
       1405 FIRST AVENUE                    201 CLARK STREET 
      SATURDAY   4:30 PM                   SUNDAY    9:00 AM 

      SUNDAY      10:30 AM              

HOLY FAMILY PARISH 

A Catholic faith community called to serve God and others  
through Eucharist, prayer, education, and daily living of the Gospel values. 

PARISH OFFICE:  201 CLARK STREET, MIDDLETOWN, OH 45042 

(513) 422-0602         www.holyfamilymiddletown.com 

ADORATION   HOLY TRINITY CHURCH     
MONDAY- FRIDAY   12:30 - 4:30 PM 

SACRAMENT OF RECONCILIATION 
ST. JOHN CHURCH  SATURDAY  3:30 PM 

Commemoration of all the Faithful Departed 
 

It is the custom of our parish to remember every individual who has been buried from  

Holy Family during the last year.  Candles will be lit as their names are read and placed in 

the Books of Remembrance at both churches.  Everyone is invited to add deceased loved ones’  

names to these books beginning next weekend.  We ask you to pray with us for all the faithful departed.  

Richard Capozzi 

Derry Derivan 

Dorothy Lawson 

Juanita Hume 

Norma Jean Heil 

Helen Schramm 

Jim Driscoll 

Bob Tindall 

Phyllis Nichols 

Jean McMahon 

Louis “Bud” Rossi Jr.  

Vera Gay Gentry 

Richard Smith 

Jane Fishbaugh 

Robert Gehm 

Mark Chalk 

Tim Dobrozsi 

Joseph Studniarz 

Ruth Vaughn 

Richard Brannaman 

Ida Pearce 

Susan Ramey 

Jean Gabbard 

Alice Sprague 

Joe Lyons 

Suzanne Amatulli 

Larry Nichols 

Martha Ifcic 

Ron Rose 

Clifton Reek 

Evelyn Lacy 

Gary Mossman 

Peter Fisher 

Everett Metzger 

Patrick Delaney 

Tom Newsad 

Richard Dumford 

Daniel O’Neil 

Chris Hutchinson 

Al Kulick 

Carolyn Ridge 

Robert Puthoff 

Ruth Melampy 

Bryan McCarthy 

Mary Akers  

Fred Krause 

Joan Coyle 

Bobby Heller 

John Sheehan 

Helen Grosardt 

John Sheller 

Edward Spring 

Dave Dumford 

Thomas Swope 

Donna Gomia   

Millie Sheller  

Carolyn Gustin 

Jim Kramer 

Ann Hurst   

Harriet Mayer 

Dick Schramm 



Health Ministry: 
10 Reasons To Get A Flu Shot 
While the vaccine isn’t perfect, 
and it’s not guaranteed that you  
won’t get influenza, experts agree that it’s  
far and away your best bet for bucking the flu.   
Here are 10 reasons for getting a flu shot:  
  1.  You Can Spread The Flu Even If You           
       Don’t Get Sick 
  2.  You Touch Your Smartphone Constantly 
  3.  It’s Available Everywhere 
  4.  It’s Usually Painless 
  5.  It’s Usually Free (Or Really Cheap) 
  6.  It Can’t Give You The Flu 
  7.  It Might Spare You A Heart Attack 
  8.  You’ll Save Sick Days 
  9.  You Might Hold A Baby 
10.  No, You’re Not Padding Big Pharma’s  
        Pockets. 

Read the entire article by Melaina Juntti  
at www.huffingtonpost.com 

 Monday, November 5  

  12:10 PM  Communion Service HT    

    Tuesday, November 6 

    8:15 AM Mass SJ23  Mary Akers 

 Wednesday, November 7  
  12:10 PM  Mass HT     DePalma Family 

           Thursday, November 8  

  12:10 PM  Mass HT     Sr. Dorothy Ann Bolser - 70th Jubilee 

   Friday, November 9  

    8:00 AM  Mass HT    Ralph & Betty Jackson 

  12:10 PM  Communion Service HT    

   Saturday, November 10  

    8:00 AM  Mass HT   Ed Harpring - Birthday Remembrance 

    4:30 PM  Mass SJ     Cecilia Elieff - Birthday Remembrance 

   Sunday, November 11     32nd Sunday in Ordinary Time  

    9:00 AM  Mass HT   Jim, Con & David Dillon - WWII Vets 

  10:30 AM  Mass SJ    Raymond Palmer - Birthday Rem.  

Daily Scripture Readings  
Mon: Phil 2:1-4 / Lk 14:12-14 
Tues: Phil 2:5-11 / Lk 14:15-24 
Wed: Phil 2:12-18 / Lk 14:25-33 
Thurs: Phil 3:3-8a / Lk 15:1-10 
Fri: Ez 47:1-2,8-19,12 / Jn 2:13-22 
Sat: Phil 4:10-19 / Lk 16:9-15 
Sun: 1 Kgs 17:10-16 / Heb 9:24-28 / Mk 12:38-44 

  Saturday and Sunday - November 3 and 4 

    4:30 PM Mass   SJ     Dr. Omer Hurlburt II - Birthday Rem 

    9:00 AM Mass   HT   Alice Sprague  

  10:30 AM Mass   SJ    Richard Capozzi - Anniversary Rem. 

HOLY FAMILY MASS SCHEDULE   

 

Weekly Collections Stewardship                    

Sunday, October 28st     $12,987 
                                                                              

Thank you for your generous stewardship! 

In Your Prayers Remember  Ken Bramble  

at the Atrium Medical Center this week.  

Going into the hospital? 
Please call the parish office 422-0602  
if you’d like us to know and if you’d like a visit.   

Our Prayers and Sympathy are Extended  
to the families and friends of Dick Schramm, 
who died October 28th.  

                                       

                       COMING EVENTS 
   

 

 1st Reconciliation/Eucharist Mtg ….... Mon Nov 5 
 

 Fall Bazaar Craft Sale …………....…..…... Sat Nov 10 
 

 Calendar Pick Up ...............…….....…... Sun Nov 11 
  

 Donut Sunday @ SJ ………....….…...…... Sun Nov 11 
 

 SHALOM Meeting ......…………...…...… Wed Nov 14 



Introductions to Readings 
by Bishop Ken Untener, in collaboration  
with Catherine Haven and Fr. Bill Taylor 
First Reading - Deuteronomy 6:2-6 
The events in today’s reading take place as the 
Israelites are comped on the shore of the Jordan  
River ready to enter the Promised Land.  In a lengthy 
farewell speck, Moses stresses that they are to  
remain faithful to the Lord after they have settled in 
their new land.  The final words of this passage are 
especially dear to Jewish people who recite them 
several times a day, attach them to their doorposts, 
and wear them on their person.  
Second Reading - Hebrews 7:23-28  
There were daily sacrifices of animals in the  
Jerusalem temple.  These were offered by many 
priests who, when they died, were replaced by  
others.  The author of the Letter to the Hebrews 
contrasts this with Jesus whose one sacrifice on  
the cross was for all people of all times.  

 

RCIA   Rite of Christian Initiation of Adults 
 
 

November 4th, 11th, 18th & 25th 
 

November 4 
th - Why Be Catholic? 

 

11:30 PM  St. John Rectory  
 

Class forming during this Period of Inquiry! 
 

If you’re interested in becoming Catholic,  
please contact the parish office 422-0602. 

St. Vincent de Paul Meeting 
The monthly SVDP meeting is scheduled for  
this Monday, November 5th at 7:00 p.m. in the  
Holy Trinity Center.   

Knights of Columbus Council 1610 Meeting 
The K of C Council 1610 monthly meeting is set  
for this Wednesday, November 7th at 7:00 p.m.  
in the Knights Council Hall.  

K of C Ladies Auxiliary Meeting  
The K of C Ladies Auxiliary monthly meeting  
is set for this Wednesday, November 7th at  
7:00 p.m. in the Holy Trinity Center. 

The Men’s Fellowship Group  
Men of the parish are invited to join for  
prayer and study every second and fourth 
Saturday of the month.  The next meeting is this  
Saturday, November 10th at 7:00 a.m. - St. John Rectory.  

Widows & Widowers Social Club 
Join other widows and widowers for  
support, fellowship and community on the  
first Tuesday of the month - this November 6 th  
- at 11:00 a.m. in the Holy Trinity Center.  Please call 
Charlotte Begley 424-6835 for more information. 

Parents of Second Graders!  
Meeting - First Reconciliation & Eucharist  
Monday, Nov 5th  6:30 PM   St. John Undercroft 
There will be a meeting for the parents of second  
graders at 6:30 p.m. on Monday, November 5th in the  
St. John Undercroft in preparation for the sacraments  
of First Reconciliation and Eucharist.  If you have any  
questions, please call the parish office 422-0602. 

Stay In Touch With Your Catholic Faith!  
Sacred Heart Radio – 910 AM / 89.5 FM  

Calling All Bakers!  
We’re asking for donations of dessert  
goodies - cookies, cupcakes, brownies...  
whatever you like to bake - for our Fall Fest  
concession stand!  Please drop off your donation  
at the parish office by Friday, November 9th.  
All proceeds benefit 2019 VBS.  Thank you!!  



Giving Trees in the Churches This  Weekend! 
Giving Tree Gifts are a very personal way  
to share the joy of Christmas!  
As is tradition, parishioners are invited  
to choose an ornament, purchase the  
suggested gift, wrap it, and bring the gift with the  
tag attached to the 9:00 AM Thanksgiving Day Mass 
celebrated at St. John Church or to the parish office 
during the first week of December. 
   

Prison Ministry: Angel Tag  We team  
with Messiah Lutheran Church to provide 
Christmas gifts for Middletown children whose  
parent or guardian is currently in prison.  Through  
the chaplain, inmates request gifts for their children.  
These gifts are passed out in early December!  
 

Family Services: Star Tag  Needy families  
in the Middletown area sign up with  
Family Services for Christmas gifts for their children.  
Our St. Vincent de Paul Society joins other organiza-
tions in the community to provide these gifts.  Our 
SVDP passes out these gifts on Friday, Dec 21st!  
 

Homebound Parishioners: Christmas Tree Tag  
We share Christmas with our parish family!   
The best gift you can give is the gift of your  
time and friendship!  Pope Frances says,  
   “You are the visible face of the invisible Father!”  
Again this year we’re asking for uplifting Christmas 
visits to our homebound parishioners - so no need  
to buy a gift or return the tag!  In fact - you’ll want  
to keep the tag, as on the back you’ll find the name 
and address plus some personal notes for a home-
bound parishioner who would love a visit from YOU!  
Involve the whole family!  Grandparents - have your 
grandchildren color a Christmas picture or make a 
fancy  ornament.  Moms and dads - pick out a family 
favorite Christmas story and have the kids read it 
aloud or bake and decorate some Christmas Cookies 
to take along.  Scout troops - pair up for individual 
visits and then join as a troop to go caroling in the 
halls!  Instead of going out for coffee, friends can  
instead plan a visit and give a small religious or  
personal care item as a little gift!  Why not take a 
break from the crazy materialism of the season and 
spread some Christmas Joy!  You’ll be glad you did!  

Calvary Cemetery Collection 
by Dr. Steph Burk - parishioner and 
Calvary Cemetery Assoc. Member 

Apparently you can't swing a cat - or bury  
one - in Great Britain without hitting some 
archeology.  We watch a lot of TV this time 
of year; a recently discovered gem is the  
Amazon series Time Team.  What is  
essentially a SWAT team of archeological experts  
descends on a site with their special knowledge and 
equipment, and has three days’ hard labor to help  
unravel a mystery.  Anything from Paleolithic hunting 
camps to WWII bunkers is fair game.  The most moving 
finds, even to seasoned scholars like the Team, are  
unexpected burials.  Certainly England has no shortage  
of these; the remains of kings are discovered under car 
parks, medieval monastic graves are unearthed when 
family pets are buried in back gardens - you get the idea.   
 

Archeologist Phil Harding's raucous voice drops to a  
reverent whisper as he cradles some tiny human bones 
in his hand.  They’ve been found nestled against the 
foundation of an ancient church.  "This child was  
probably buried in secret at night, by poor people who 
couldn't afford a proper grave," he says softly, "and now 
that we've found them, we will just tuck them carefully  
back again." And so he does, and the dig goes on.  
 

Recently I discovered an old newspaper article describing 
a lost cemetery here in Middletown, practically in the 
backyard of my childhood home on Midway Street.   
Who knew that as a kid I was “popping wheelies” on  
my bike over the graves of many of the earliest settlers  
in the area?  Is there anything more poignant than an  
unmarked grave?  Time passes, the families who main-
tained the cemeteries disappear....and then finally the 
cemetery itself goes the same way, possibly lost forever.  
 

That's why cemetery maintenance is so important.   
It’s the only way we can ensure that the graves of our 
loved ones are cared for in the way they deserve, and  
why the Calvary Cemetery Board is requesting, as it does 
every year at this time, your continued support for the 
care of our own Catholic Cemetery.  You'll find an  
envelope for your contribution - our only source 
of income - along with your November envelopes.   
Thank you for remembering those who helped shape our  
parish.  By making a donation, you are doing the same.       



  

by Dawn Pickerill / Principal 
 

TRADITIONAL VALUES.  EXCEPTIONAL EDUCATION. 
St. John XXIII represents 150 years of Catholic Education 
dedicated to encouraging and developing well-rounded, 
self-confident and compassionate children and young 
adults who lead successful, mindful, service-driven lives. 
Our school community is the foundation on which our 
core principles of faith and hard work bind us together 
as a family.  
 

If you are interested in a Catholic education that             
provides a challenging, structured and thoughtful learn-
ing environment led by highly qualified and experienced 
teachers, contact Principal Dawn Pickerill at 424-1196  
for a meeting and a tour of the school. 
 

KUDOS 
We are proud to announce that 21% of the students 
making honor roll for the first quarter at Bishop Fenwick 
High School are St. John XXIII Catholic School Alumni!  
Seniors – Lauren Rich, Nicholas Stratton, Audrey     
Swisher, Thomas Vogelsang, Leo Bell, Jessica Brown, 
Davin Finley, Ethan Fuller, Amedee Michel, Cody Miles, 
Henry Nenni, Brianna Poland, Craig Schuermann, Abigail 
Selby, Ryan Smith, Elana Daly, Kelsey Daly, Jacob Dials, 
Alexis Dolph, William Eiken, Timothy Erhart, Lorien    
Evans, Blake Faulkner, Kevin Gaston, Isabelle Hamilton, 
Benton Hellmann, Nicholas Hobbs, Alyssa Jagodzinski, 
Jane Jeffers, John King, Sean McCarthy, Claudia Miller, 
Evan Mossman, and Bradley Nicely.  Juniors – Deke  
Berry, Alisha Frongia, Clara Komer, Leona Bell, Kyra 
Campbell, Brenna Cromwell, Trey Donisi, Audrey Elter, 
Elise Fossum, Ronald Januszki, Joshua   Lewis, Anthony 
Lococo, Shelby Morgan, Emily Olson, and Jacob Short. 
Sophomores – Paul Bailey, Anthony Braun, Morgan   
Keller, Kelon Rakestraw, Michelle Abata, Carter Bernath, 
Sophia Borger, Mark Brune, Hope Evans, Gabriel Gilene, 
Morgan Guyler, Jaina Hellmann, Michael Kirchner, Mary 
Komer, Jake Lankheit, Harper Lawson, Luke Lococo, 
Tommy Marchetti, Chase Mulligan, Sarah Poland,       
Andrew Reardon, Audrey Shope, Ava Withrow, and    
Emma Wourms. Freshman – Therese Bell, Colt         
Bradshaw, Aubri Campbell, Kate Hafer, Nathan Baker, 
Elena Eggleton, Clara Faulkner, Will Grant, Lily Knaley, 
Kyndall Hensley, Elizabeth Hobbs, Maggie Kurtz, Stella 
Nenni, Brooks Olson, George Puthoff, Bradie Shibley, 
Maddie Ross, and Francis Vogelsang  

Neighborhood Reps!  
It’s Calendar Pick Up Time! 
Sunday, November 11th  
2019 Calendars will be available  
for pick up in the parish office following the 9 AM Mass 
and again in the St. John Undercroft after the 10:30 AM 
Mass on Sunday, November 11th.  Didn’t Receive a 
Calendar Last Year?  Maybe your neighborhood needs 
a representative!  If you’d like to take care of your 
neighborhood’s calendar deliveries, please call the 
office 422-0602.  It only takes a short while and helps 
build up our parish community. 

SHALOM Meeting -  
Wednesday, November 14th     

7 PM  Holy Trinity Center 
Holy Family Parish will participate again this year in the 
SHALOM Ministry.  We will proved meals and shelter  
for two weeks - January 6th - 20th for SHALOM clients.  
Any parishioner or group of parishioners who wish to 
participate with meal preparation, service or clean up 
are invited to attend this meeting.  Any individual,  
family, group of families or parish organization can  
participate in the SHALOM Ministry.  Preparation,  
service and clean up are divided among all volunteers.  
If you have any question, call the office 422-0602.   
SHALOM -  Serving the Homeless with Alternate  
        Lodging network Of  Middletown    

 

  SVDP Outreach is accepting  
     furniture and  
        household donations,  
             and we pick up!   
 

  We are especially in need of these items: 
 

         Twin Mattress & Box Springs  

      Kitchen Tables & Chairs    Couches         

        Lamps      Dressers      End Tables       
    

  Call 422-0602 to schedule your pick up. 

Did You Know That Both St. John’s  
& Holy Trinity Have A ‘Cry Room?’ 
Parents with fussy children can still hear and  
see the Mass from the back of either church.   
Thank you for your consideration.  



 Annual 365 Lotto 
 ** The FINAL turn in date is January 31, 2019.   
 No tickets will be accepted after that date! **   
 St. John XXIII Catholic Elementary School is selling  
 tickets for the Annual 365 Lotto.  It’s called 365 Lotto  
 because a winning ticket is drawn every day of the  
 year.  It’s possible to win more than once in a year  
 because winning tickets are returned  to the hopper and only 5000 tickets are sold.  Prize money will be   
 mailed to the winners.  To participate in the lotto, complete the form below and send it along with $20  
 per ticket to:  St. John XXIII Catholic School 3806 Manchester Road, Middletown, OH 45042   
 ATTN: Peg Fairbanks   Ticket orders may also be dropped in the collection basket in an envelope marked   
 “365 Lotto.”  The official ticket will be filled out and the stub will be mailed back to you.  Any questions   
 regarding the 365 Lotto can be directed to Peg Fairbanks 424-1196.  Makes a Great Christmas Gift!   
 

 Name __________________________________________________________________________________ 
 

 Address _________________________________________________________________________________ 
 

 City ____________________________________________State_______________Zip__________________ 
 

 Phone__________________________________________________________________________________ 

Bishop Fenwick High School’s Open House  
Sunday, November 11th   1 to 3 PM  
For 5th, 6th, 7th and 8th Graders and 
their families!  This is a great  
opportunity to tour the campus, speak with Principal  
Blane Collison, and meet Bishop Fenwick faculty and 
current families.  There will be interactive displays 
throughout the academic classrooms and our athletic 
teams and clubs will be represented with display  
tables.  Faculty, coaches, club moderators and student 
members will be available to provide information and 
answer questions.  Two lucky students will win a $200 
Amazon Gift Card!  We invite your entire family to 
attend this informative afternoon.  No registration is 
required, but you can pre-register to expedite the 
check-in process at www.fenwickfalcons.org.  If you 
have questions, please call 513-428-0525.   

Retreat for Married Couples    
November 16th-18th     
5701 Lawshe Rd. Peebles OH 45660 

Guest Rooms and a Children’s Ministry  
for those who need to bring their children  
are available and meals are provided.  The cost is your 
free will offering.  For more details and to preregister 
please call 513-373-2397. 

Find a Health Plan the Fits You 
Medicare Benefit Event  
Thursday, November 15th  11 AM - 1 PM 
Kettering Health Network Middletown 
6147 West, OH-122, Middletown, OH 45005  

A speaker from the Ohio Senior Health Insurance  
Information Program (OSHIIP) will present information 
about Medicare and the Medicare Part D prescription 
drug benefit.  Some of the Medicare Advantage provid-
ers accepted at Kettering Health Network will be pre-
sent with informational displays and experts to answer 
questions.  To find out more or to register please call 
937-558-3988 or go to ketteringhealth.org/Medicare.  

High School Placement Test (HSPT)  
Saturday, November 17th  @ BFHS 
All 8th Graders planning on attending a  
Catholic High School next year are asked to take  
the High School Placement Test (HSPT) on Saturday,  
November 17th.  Bishop Fenwick High School will be 
conducting this test at our campus and pre-registration 
is required by calling 513-428-0525 or registering 
online at www.fenwickfalcons.org.  Click Admissions/
Placement Test Information.  There is a $30 fee for this 
test and results can be sent up to 3 area Catholic high 
schools.  Please don’t hesitate to call with questions. 

http://www.fenwickfalcons.org
https://exmail.swoca.net/owa/redir.aspx?C=b6e8ee293fbf423a8de32ed838e9ff52&URL=http%3a%2f%2fwww.fenwickfalcons.org%2f





